April 2, 2025
UPDATE ON THE COPPER LAKES SCHEDULING OF A SPECIAL MEETING OF THE MEMBERS:

e The Copper Lakes HOA Board of Directors met on Monday March 31st for their regular
monthly HOA meeting.

e Resident advocates for the Special Meeting were hopeful that the HOA Board would
determine and announce the date, location and time for the Special Meeting during this
monthly HOA meeting. Unfortunately, they (or the majority within the HOA
Board) have failed to determine and establish the date, location and time for the
requested Special Meeting. At the HOA meeting, when asked, President Jeff
Hackwork responded “they have not discussed the matter as of yet."”

e According to Texas HOA statutes, the HOA Board is required to notify residents and
call for a Special Meeting requested by petition of 275 residents between 10 to 50 days
from the date the petition was received. March 14th was the date our final petition
was submitted to the HOA and Inframark.

e Attorneys for both our HOA and the resident-advocates for the Special Meeting
have both confirmed they are urging the Copper Lakes HOA Board to set the
meeting date and location for the Special Meeting duly requested via petition of
community residents and consistent with our Bylaws and Texas law.

We will remain unwavering in our efforts to right-the-course and see that our community bylaws
are amended~

Your continued patience, focus and support are critical as we continue to press for the best for
our Copper Lakes Community!!



